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    Remember Lent 
Ash Wednesday Services 7:00 pm 
Wednesday, February 14, 2018 

With the Sacrament of Holy Communion and Imposition of Ashes 
 

ᾧ      ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ 

 Two men, both seriously ill, occupied the same hospital room.  One man was allowed to 
sit up in his bed for an hour each afternoon to help drain the fluid from his lungs.  His bed was 
next to the roomôs only window.  The other man had to spend all of his time flat on his back.  
The men talked for hours on end.  They spoke of their wives and families, their homes, their 
jobs, their involvement in the military service, where they had been on vacation.   
 Every afternoon, when the man in the bed by the window could sit up, he would pass the 
time by describing to his roommate all the things he could see outside the window.  The man in 
the other bed began to live for those one hour periods where his world would be broadened and 
enlivened by all the activity and color of the world outside.  The window overlooked a park with 
a lovely lake.  Ducks and swans played on the water while children sailed their model boats.  
Young lovers walked arm in arm amidst flowers of every color and a fine view of the city 
skyline could be seen in the distance.  As the man by the window described all this in exquisite 
details, the man on the other side of the room would close his eyes and imagine this picturesque 
scene.   
 One warm afternoon, the man by the window described a parade passing by.  Although 
the other man could not hear the band, he could see it in his mindôs eye as the gentleman by the 
window portrayed it with descriptive words.   
 Days, weeks and months passed.  One morning, the day nurse arrived to bring water for 
their baths only to find the lifeless body of the man by the window, who had died peacefully in 
his sleep.  She was saddened and called the hospital attendants to take the body away.  As soon 
as it seemed appropriate, the other man asked if he could be moved next to the window.  The 
nurse was happy to make the switch, and after making sure he was comfortable, she left him 
alone.   
 Slowly, painfully, he propped himself up on one elbow to take his first look at the real 
world outside.  He strained to slowly turn to look out the window besides the bed.  It faced a 
blank wall.  The man asked the nurse what could have compelled his deceased roommate who 
had described such wonderful things outside the window.  The nurse responded that the man was 
blind and could not even see the wall.  She said, ñPerhaps he just wanted to encourage you.ò   
 Epilogue:  There is tremendous happiness in making others happy, despite our own 
situations.  Shared grief is half the sorrow, but happiness when shared, is doubled.  If you want 
to feel rich, just count all the things you have that money canôt buy.   
             ñToday is a gift, that is why it is called The Present.ò 
                                                                                                                        Pastor George 

From the Pastor                                                          

February Trinity tower sponsored by Burnell & Martha Dehoff  

The Trinity Tower 
  George P. Heberling, Interim Pastor 
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Worship Attendance 
   Date                   8:15           10:30   
December 31           23                58 
January 7, 2018       23                65 
January 14               31                58 
January 21               35                55 

Financial Status as of January 21, 2018 
Envelope offering needed: $10,674 
    Envelope offering received to date: $10,642 
Property Fund needed: $1,443 
  Property Fund received to date: $1,337 

If you would like a weekly report of the various activities and events occurring in our Penn  
Central Conference delivered to your email address, please contact Stephanie Rader-Titzel.   

Her email address is srader-titzel@puccucc.org.  
Itôs a great way to stay connected with our Conference and the UCC!! 



2 

 

   The Search Committee has been meeting diligently and very regularly in preparation for receiving candidate profiles.  We informed 
the Conference that we were ready in late December and as of this time, weôve been blessed to have received profiles from 5 qualified candi-
dates already. 
   We have scheduled interviews with two of them who we felt may be the best fit for our church out of this first group of      profiles. 
   At the time of the interview, we will give the candidate a tour of our church.  We then have a series of questions that we will ask the candi-
date.  Of course, we will ask the candidate if they have any questions for us.  And then we will ask any follow-up questions that may come to 
our minds. 
   We are doing our best to schedule interviews when the building is expected to be vacant or nearly so.  If you happen to come to the church 
during the time of one of our interviews and you see curtains over the windows in the doors of the Parlor, please do not enter.  That is our 
signal that we are in an interview. 
   By the time you read this, we will likely have conducted the two interviews.  We will decide whether we wish to interview  either of the 
candidates a second time and we will also decide if we are ready to receive additional candidate profiles.  (At the time of this writing, one of 
our Committee members is vacationing in the Caribbean, returning in about a week.  That is one of the reasons we have asked the Conference 
to hold on sending any additional profiles at this time.) 
   Thank you for your patience.  The members of the Committee are encouraged at receiving such qualified applicants so soon after beginning 
the search process! 

Consistory Meeting Summary  -  January, 2018 
   Trinity Consistory met on Tuesday evening, January 23rd, at 7:00 pm; the meeting had been postponed from the regularly scheduled date 
because of inclement weather.  Following the opening prayer by Pastor Heberling, Sue Henderson Churchill led devotions.  There being no 
member concerns or comments, election of new officers for 2018 was conducted.  Elected to serve as Chair is Sue Henderson Churchill, to 
serve as Vice Chair, Scott Wehler, to serve as Secretary, Janet Sheely, and to serve as Treasurer, Audrey Blackstone.    
   The minutes of the previous monthôs meeting were approved as presented, and the minutes for the 2017 Annual Meeting were reviewed 
for any additions or corrections. The Treasurerôs Report was presented and approved subject to audit; Trinity begins the year in sound     
financial condition.  The Finance Committee continues to work on an Endowment Policy to present to the Consistory for its approval.   
   The Search Committee gave a report, which is detailed below.  
Old Business: 
   A supplement to the Annual Report has been prepared and is available to the congregation with the end of the year financial       infor-
mation, a report of the mission work of the congregation in 2017, and a list of membership changes (new members received, members who 
transferred, deaths, etc.). 
   Mailing of new offering envelopes for 2018 has gone smoothly and we have begun to see several people using the new e-giving option for 
contributions to Trinity.    
   We have finally received some detailed instructions on the installation of the Blessing Box; installation will take place when the weather 
becomes a bit warmer.   
   A Usher Handbook was received by Consistory.  Revisions and corrections will be sent back, and approval of the handbook should happen 
in February.   
   The new web site is complete and running; members are encouraged to check out the web site.  There remain a few revisions that still need 
to be completed.    
   New furniture for the parlor has arrived; the final cost was $3,403.00, which was funded through the Memorial Fund.  
   The pastor continues to explore the parking situation on High Street; it was agreed that the major concern of members is the availability of 
a handicapped parking space for those who find it difficult to get to the church office.     
   George Steckert reviewed the security concerns for the church.  George and Don Walsh will begin to get a cost estimate for making the 
church more secure.  It was felt that a meeting should be held with all the outside groups using the facility regarding  locking the High Street 
door when all those participating have arrived.  George also thought it might be good to have a mini retreat to more thoroughly discuss   
security, while at the same time keeping Trinity as an open and welcoming place.   
   The Study Group met for the first time to discuss how Trinity might reach out in ministry to those  families who have a   member with  
autism; they expanded the scope of the study to include special needs.  The first step is to meet with groups that are already engaged in 
providing opportunities, see how the church might partner with those groups, and then develop a ministry as the next step.   Consistory 
agreed that any funds for resources could come from the Mission Fund. 
New Business: 
   We are organized to host Gettysburg CARES from February 5th through the 19th. 
   A reminder that Lent begins on Wednesday, February 14th. 
   The purchase of new furniture for the Gathering Area and the Pastorôs Office will be put on hold until a new settled pastor arrives, so that 
person can have input in the decision. 
   It was announced that Gettysburg Association Annual Meeting will be held on April 22nd, at Redeemerôs in Littlestown, while the Penn 
Central Conference Annual Meeting will be held on June 8th to 9th, in Selinsgrove.  No details are known yet, but delegates will be needed. 
   Trinity received a request for support of Hartman Center with a special offering on February 11th.  It was decided not to participate in that 
offering, but to give consideration to financial support to Hartman Center through one of the churchôs mission funds at some point during 
the year. 
Committee Reports: 
   The committee reports were accepted as received; among the highlights was the report of the Personnel Committee regarding a  review of 
job descriptions and fair wages.      
Pastorôs Report: 
   The Gettysburg Chapter of Compassionate Friends has disbanded and is no longer meeting at the church.  The people responsible had no 
desire to keep the copy machine which had been located in the Christian Education office; Eichholtz picked up the machine and the toner at 
a cost of $50.00.  The copy machine was old and would not have been able to be repaired because of its age.   
   Updated (following the retreat earlier in the month) Program and Committee schedules and descriptions were distributed to Consistory so 
that members and committees are aware of responsibilities and events during 2018. 
   The Boy Scouts will participate in worship services on February 25th.    
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   SPONSORS NEEDED  

Newsletter sponsors $50 per month  

Altar Flower sponsors $25 per week  

Monthly Gettysburg Times Ad $35 per month  

Floral Centerpieces are available as well for $30  

Call Deb in the office to see what dates are available 

or sign-up in the Gathering Area 

ᾧ      ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ             Lent is Coming!            ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ     ᾧ    

 Lent begins on Wednesday, February 14th, with worship services at Trinity to be conducted at 7:00 pm 
with the Sacrament of Holy Communion and the Imposition of Ashes. 
 On the Wednesday evenings of Lent, we will meet at 6:30 pm in the Chapel (choir room).  Each Sunday,   
located on the round table in the Gathering Area, will be a copy of that Sundayôs sermon as well as the Scripture 
readings for the following Sunday.  During the beginning portion of our time together, we will discuss the previous 
Sundayôs sermon to address questions and thoughts that you may have; the second portion of our time together we 
will discuss the Scripture readings that will serve as the basis for the sermon of the upcoming Sunday.  Donôt forget 
to pick up your materials and read them before Wednesday evening. 
 Holy Week begins with Palm Sunday Services on Sunday, March 25th, and includes the reading of the       
Passion of our Lord. 
 Maundy Thursday Services, with the Sacrament of Holy Communion and the Tennabrae Service, will 
be held on Thursday evening, March 29th, at 7:00 pm. 
 Good Friday Services, with the Service of the Seven Last Words, will be conducted on Friday, March 30th, 
at 7:00 pm. 
 Easter Services, on Sunday, April 1st, will be celebrated at Trinity with the Sacrament of Holy Communion 
and the Senior Choir participating in both services. 

             PALM RENTALS  
             DEADLINE TO ORDER:  

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2018  

These are 4õ Palms   

The cost to RENT is $20 for 1 week  

(Palm Sunday only) the flower shop 
picks them up when they deliver the Easter flowers) 

The cost PURCHASE   is $32 for 2 weeks  
(Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday), you would  
then be able to take them home after Easter. 

_________ RENT      _________ PURCHASE 
 

Your name _______________________________________ 
         Payment:   ______  Cash            ______    Check 

Make checks payable to Trinity UCC 

Please state bulletin listing: (please print) 

  

Presented by:________________________________ 
 
___________________________________________ 
  
In memory of:_______________________________ 
 
___________________________________________  
 
In honor of:_________________________________ 

 
 ___________________________________________ 

 INCLEMENT WEATHER INFORMATION 

IN THE EVENT OF BAD WEATHER, A DECISION WILL BE MADE AS TO THE CHURCH CLOSING FOR 

SUNDAY SERVICES.  THE INFORMATION WILL BE PLACED ONLY ON THE FOLLOWING WEBSITES: 

www.gettysburgtrinityucc;    www.foreveryork.com;    www.wgal.com 
THERE WILL BE NO ON-AIR CANCELLATIONS OR DELAYS GIVEN 

LILY/TULIP ORDER FOR M  
DEADLINE TO ORDER:   

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27 , 2018  

Your name__________________________ 
Number of Lilies ($10.00)______ 

 Number of Tulips ($10.00)______ 
Payment:        ______  Cash         ______  Check 

Make checks payable to Trinity UCC 

Please state bulletin listing: (please print) 

  

Presented by:_____________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________ 

  
In memory of:____________________________________ 

 
________________________________________________  

 
In honor of:______________________________________ 
 

 ________________________________________________  
 
____I will pick up my lily/tulip         ___Deliver my lily/tulip to a shut -in 
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Our 8 and Under 
Abigail Karchner  - 8 yrs 

February 27th  

Our Nonagenarian 
Donald Hubbard, Sr. 
February 17th  

     In our thoughts and prayers:  
Please notify the church office when a name  can be 
removed from the prayer list: 
Bob Gilbert, Rev. Dr. Bill Herzog,  John Harrison 

Hoffman,  Donald Hubbard, Sr., Kathryn Kepner, Evelyn Kretz, 
MacKenzie Kretz, Josh Langley, Bob Miller,  Joann Motter, Diane 
Nicodemus,  Ashlee (Black) Pyne, Tom Smith, , Mary Timmins, 
Mckenna Voss, Teeyara Jo Weiant and Pete Wilson.   
 
We extend our sincerest condolences to Billie Guise on the death of 
her father.   
 

Remember as well those who are currently residing in nursing care 
facilities:   Lila Martin in Westminster, Maryland; Virginia Lohuis 
and Lois Monforte at SpiriTrust Lutheran in Gettysburg; Evelyn 
Gorman and Joni Scheufel at Transitions in Gettysburg; and 
Johnetta Yingling at Genesis in Gettysburg.  Remember as well 
Mary Timmins who is confined to her home.      

SIGN LANGUAGE CLASSES  
Every Thursday  

(8 weeks)  beginning  
Thursday, February 1st   7p-8:30p 

Cost:  $50.00 
Instructed by Kathy Bennett 
No Registration Needed 

Open to ages 10 yrs and over. 

People in the News! 
We offer our congratulations to Jackson Hilbert, who finished 5th in the state in the sheep competition at the Farm Show; our  

congratulations as well to Neil Hollabaugh and Hollabaugh Orchards which received Best of Show in the apple division of the 
Farm Show; and to Russell Redding, whose team won the Celebrity Competitive Milking Contest at the Farm Show ï unnamed 
sources, however, tell us that as Russell is Secretary of Agriculture for the  Commonwealth, he may have had a distinct advantage!   

 Knitting Group 
Anyone interested in learning to knit or joining  

a group to work on your own project? 
See Ann Harner or Suzy Miller 

Watch for it . . . .  Watch for it . . . . It really is coming soon! 

BLESSING BOX! 

Soon to be re-installed on High Street  

(as soon as the ground is thawed or dry enough!) 

Items needed this time of year would be non-perishables, 

(except canned goods-fluid items due to freezing), personal 

items (toilet paper, tooth brushes, toothpaste, soap, deodorant, 

etc.), mittens, gloves, hats, scarves would be great, books, etc.  

Thank you Demetrius Carbaugh for donating your time  

and material to build  the box. Great job! 

YOGA Classes:  Mondayôs,   3:30p - 4:45p.         
 Cost is only $25 per month.   

Yoga is great for the body and soul.  In addition to in-
creased flexibility and strength, improved breathing and 
cardio health,  and improved balance, it encourages appre-
ciation for your body and can provide relief from anxiety 
and depression.    Call Joan Peck at 717-253-1348 for addi-
tional information or questions.   

´Cook Once ·  Eat for a Monthµ 

This class will be Gluten Free recipes 

designed for  those who must  

eliminate gluten from their meals  

Thursday, March 1st    

Please watch February bulletins  

for more information and sign -up.  

Dear Trinity United Church of Christ. 
   Thank you so much for your thoughtful gift of $334.13 to  help     
support SCCAPôs Programs. Your gifts and countless amazing        
volunteers help make the programs possible. Donations really do  
make a significant difference in the lives of local families!  
   Please take a look at our video on www.sccap.org to see the  
difference you have made! 
   With great appreciation! 
      Megan Shreve, Executive Director  

       With great appreciation to all Altar Guild 
members for your time and dedication through 
holidays, special occasions and ordinary times in 
2017.  I thank you! 
   Nancy MacMeekin, President 
   Altar Guild 

FRIENDS and More! 
Are you lonely?   

Would you like to sit around  
and talk with lady friends? 

Please join us each month: 
Coffee w/Friends  - Ragged Edge 

Chambersburg Street 10a  on First Fridays 
  AND/OR     

Lunch w/Friends  - Friendlyôs   
11:30a on third Fridays  

We would love to have you join us !!!! 

AN AMERICAN IN CHINA 
Zach Rinehart, a teacher in China, will be home for a 
short visit at the end of January and beginning of       
February.  He has expressed a willingness to share his 
experiences living in China on Sunday, February 4th , 
at 3:00 pm.  You are all invited to this unique           
opportunity to learn more about Zachôs  adventures and 
what he has learned over his years there.  Zach is the son 
of Bette Rinehart Bunce. 

Battlefield Tours 
John Fuss, a Licensed Battlefield Guide at 
the Gettysburg National Military Park  is 
offering free two hour tours of the Battlefield 
for  Trinity members and their friends.  He   
prefers to do this from now through the end of 
March.  Call him in advance if you wish to take 
a tour.   
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 (Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays)  

 

Where:  The Ragged Edge Coffee House, upstairs,   110 Chambersburg Street, Gettysburg  

When:    Second Tuesday of the month         5 PM  

What:     We are an open support group, providing confidential and safe space for  

LGBTQIA+ people, as well as  friends, family, and all allies in the Gettysburg Area and 

surrounding Adams County.   For more information:  email MATHIESONMEGAN @GMAIL .COM  

Sunday, February 25th  
Boy Scout Sunday 

Please join us on this Sunday to honor 
and support our local Troup 1863.  
They will be participating in the 10:30a 
service.  The scouts have been a great 
help to the Bazaar Committee as well 
as helping with the Diapers for  
Spaghetti Dinner these past couple of 
years.    

Trinity in Mission 
 

 As part of the Trinity Annual Report Supplement located in the gathering area, you can read for yourself how Trinity 
responded in mission to both the needs of the community and beyond the local Gettysburg area.  Most of us are unaware of  
exactly how Trinity seeks to make a difference in the lives of those close by; you might be surprised that in 2017 Trinity      
provided funds and in kind donations as well as meeting space for outside groups that amounted to approximately $ 28,500.00, 
with financial support beyond the local community of over $15,000.00.  Your generosity does make a difference.  Letôs       
continue that some generosity in 2018, and there are plenty of opportunities as well as much need.    

By the time most of you receive this newsletter we will probably have held the Spaghetti Dinner for Diapers, but if 
the weather did not cooperate, it is rescheduled for Saturday, February 3rd.  The price of admission is a pack of diapers (sizes 3, 
4, and 5 are particularly needed.   No tickets, no cash, just bring a pack of 24  or more diapers to enjoy a spaghetti        
dinner!!  Tell your friends about this opportunity to enjoy a meal while also supporting a worthwhile ministry.    

A reminder that Food Pantry Month is February.  South Central Community Action Program is providing help to a 
higher than normal number of families ï approximately 700 families make use of the food pantry each month.   Items of      
particular need are peanut butter, tuna, dry items such as Hamburger Helper, macaroni and cheese, noodles and pasta, soups, 
and canned vegetables (excluding green beans).  Monetary donations are also appreciated since these donations allow the     
purchase of food in bulk; compared to items donated, SCCAP can make the dollar stretch further.      

Trinity is hosting Gettysburg CARES homeless shelter from February 5th through February 18th.  We appreciate 
all those who volunteered to serve as welcoming hosts, and that list is now complete.  We will need some help on Monday, 
February 5th, about 8:15 am to help move the mattresses and needed items into Fellowship Hall; and on Monday, February 19th, 
at 8:00 am to help load those items on the truck for the next location.  

Just a reminder to mark your calendar for Sunday, April 8th.  That is the tentative date for this yearôs Undie Sunday.  
  

 We continue to ask for your ongoing support to these continuing projects: 
 ---   Cookies for our Neighbors.  Our neighbor, the Gettysburg Borough Police Department, has begun to notice and 
to anticipate the arrival of cookies from Trinity. Sign ups for 2018 continue until all months are filled.          
 ---  Bingo items for SpiriTrust Lutheran Village in Gettysburg.   Appropriate  small items that can be  given as  
bingo prizes would be appreciated.  So far we have been able to deliver several laundry baskets to SpiriTrust and your generos-
ity has been noted by the activities staff and residents.  Continue to bring items to the church! 
 ---  Ruthôs Harvest is off to a very successful beginning.  Your generous support is appreciated and definitely needed.  
A list of items needed is located in the gathering area; why not include one or two of these items on your weekly grocery list 
just as you are doing with diapers?   
 ---  Diapers for TenderCare Pregnancy Center.  This ministry continues throughout the year.  We exceeded our 
2017 goal by providing more than 10,000 diapers last year.   Thank you! Why not make a monthly commitment of at least one 
pack of diapers by including diapers on your weekly grocery shopping list?  Right now, all sizes are needed.     
 ---  Helping Hand Fund has been established to respond to those members who need financial assistance in difficult 
times.  Fund envelopes are available on the table in the Gathering Area or simply writing a check with the notation ñHelping 
Handò and place it in the offering plate on a Sunday morning.  The balance in the Helping Hand Fund as of the end of          
December is $1,031.00. 
 ---  Soda Can Tabs for Hershey Medical Center.  They actually go to the Ronald McDonald House at Hershey, 
which serves as a home away from home for the families of those children who are patients at Hershey Medical Center.  
 ---   Stamps for the Brethren Home, New Oxford.  We have found a new place to take your canceled stamps, so you 
can begin to bring them to the church once again.    
 

All of these projects are worthwhile and important, relying on your ongoing support!! 

   Food Pantry Month is February.   
TUCC Collection date is Sunday, February 25th  
Items of particular need are peanut butter, tuna, dry 
items such as Hamburger Helper, macaroni and cheese, 
noodles and pasta, soups, and canned vegetables 
(excluding green beans).  Monetary donations are also 
appreciated to purchase food in bulk. Look for the  

table in the Gathering Area to drop off your donations thru the 
month of February. This collection supports our local Adams County 
South Central  Community Action Program (SCCAP). 
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